PREGNANCY AND INFLUENZA: WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW:

Why do I need the Flu vaccine?

   Pregnant women are members of one of the 4 most vulnerable populations affected by the flu, along with young children, the elderly, and those with weakened immune symptoms. The Flu can cause a high fever, pneumonia, and is 5 times more likely to cause severe illness in pregnant women. Changes in your heart, immune system, and lungs make you more prone to severe illness from influenza. Risk of premature labor and delivery is also increased with the flu.
Vaccination during pregnancy has been shown to protect both the mother and her infant.

Is the vaccine really safe?

  Influenza vaccines have been given to millions of pregnant women over the last decade and have not been shown to cause any harm. Inactivated Influenza vaccine is safe to get in any trimester. The CDC recommends vaccination as soon as it is available as it takes 2-4 weeks to form immunities. After delivery it is safe to received either live attenuated (LIAV) or inactivated vaccine, even if (and most especially if) you are breastfeeding as you pass immunity to your newborn.
Please tell Dr. Steer if you have severe allergies, including an allergy to eggs. Allergic reactions to the flu vaccine are rare. Pregnant women should NOT get the Live Attenuated vaccine (LIAV) nasal spray or injection.

Influenza outbreaks typically occur from October to May. In recent years, most infections have occurred in January and February. 
Include this step as one of the first of many steps you will take to protect your child from harm, and take care of yourself in the process.

Please feel free to ask us any questions you have. Allow us to allay all your concerns so that you can feel confident about receiving your flu vaccine.
